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January 17, 2017 

A woman powered leadership panel dispensed some compelling work/life advice at the IACCGH 

Business of Medicine Women’s Executive Leadership Panel on January 17
th

 at the Hess Club. 

Sponsored by CHI St. Luke’s Health, the event saw an unprecedented turnout of over 150 

members and guests with representatives from CHI St Luke’s Health, MD Anderson, Memorial 

Hermann, Texas Children’s Hospital, Baylor and Kindred Healthcare. 

Eminent Indo American Doctors such as the President of the Indian Doctors Association Dr. 

Manish Gandhi, National Treasurer of AAPI Dr. Manju Sachdeva, Cardiologists Dr. Randeep 

Suneja and Dr. Harish Chandna and Obama honoree Dr. Hardeep Singh were among the 

attendees. 

Executive Director Jagdip Ahluwalia welcomed the gathering of “leaders and decision makers” 

and brought attention to the “different things IACCGH is to different people” from young 

entrepreneurs to professionals to businesses. Immediate Past President Joya Shukla, who chairs 

the Healthcare Series, highlighted the strong inroads made in the medical community in 2016 by 

launching the Business of Medicine Series 

Senior VP at Xtivia and Board Chair CHI St Luke’s Sugar Land Indira Vishnampet, who played 

a key role in helping the launch of this Series, moderated the panel moving briskly with the 

panelists from Baylor Hospital President Gay Nord, VP, Marketing and Communications Janice 

Lamy, VP and CFO Jenny Sarpalius and VP and Chief Nursing Officer Lorie Shoemaker.  

The panelists addressed issues ranging from the importance of networking, facing gender bias, 

work life balance, cultural competency to transitioning into leadership positions. 

IACCGH Business of Medicine: Women’s Executive 

Leadership Panel 



Some inspiring takeaways from the evening: 

 Face to face networking not only helps further careers but benefits the organization in the 

sharing of best practices. 

 Support top performers in finding their niche,  

 Ask for feedback and act constructively on it.  

 Talk to your boss/colleagues about moving up the ranks   

 Diversity in the workplace helps a team make better decisions. 

 For a work life balance, set boundaries and develop high performance teams. 

Moderator Indira Vishnampet wrapped up the event by thanking the panelists for their time and 

revealed that it took “6 months to work out the dates for the event.” 

Consul General Dr. Anupam Ray and his wife Dr. Amit Goldberg Ray, a renowned oncologist 

was also present. In his address, the CG welcomed the association between the Chamber and 

CHI St Luke’s and described Healthcare as the “next bridge” (after IT) between India and 

Houston. He also stated that a country can aspire to greatness only if its citizens are healthy and 

treat women on an equal footing and India would like to follow in the footsteps of the US in this 

aspect. 

The Consul General also did the honors of presenting plaques of appreciation to the panelists.  

    

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May	11,	2017	

Consul	General	Dr.	Anupam	Ray	hosts	reception	for	MD	Anderson	Cancer	Center	GAP	
attendees 

In	2002	IACCGH	leaders	Dr.	Durga	Agarwal	and	Ashok	Nath	had	helped	connect	MD	Anderson	
Cancer	Center	to	TATA	Cancer	Center	(Mumbai),	sVyasa(Bangalore)	and	AIIMS	(Delhi).	This	
resulted	in	a	Chamber	delegation	led	by	Dr.	Mendelsohn	who,	on	behalf	of	MDACC,	signed	an	
MOU	with	then	Director	Dr.	Katy	Dinshaw	of	Tata	Memorial	Center	Mumbai.	The	delegation	
included	Deepa	Thakur,	Vijay	Goradia,	Pankaj	Dhume,	Ajit	Thakur,	Jagdip	Ahluwalia	and	
MDACC’s	Dr.	Sen	Pathak.	The	delegation	also	visited	AIIMS	Delhi	and	Infosys	Bangalore.	The	
Chamber	has	continued	to	nurture	the	relationship	by	hosting	a	dinner	for	the	visiting	Indian	
doctors	when	they	come	to	Houston. 

This	year	the	dinner	was	a	very	special	dinner	thanks	to	Consul	General	Ray. 

On	May	11,	2017	Consul	General	of	India	in	Houston	Dr	Anupam	Ray	and	his	wife	Dr.	Amit	
Goldberg	Ray	very	generously	opened	up	their	house	to	welcome	over	a	100	local	and	visiting	
doctors	to	a	dinner	and	reception	in	honor	of	visiting	doctors	from	India	in	town	to	attend	the	
Global	Academic	Program	Conference	hosted	by	MD	Anderson	Cancer	Center. 

Former	MD	Anderson	President	John	Mendelsohn	and	interim	MD	Anderson	President	Dr.	
Marshall	Hicks	were	among	the	VIPS	who	attended	the	event	and	addressed	the	guests. 

IACCGH Medical Reception for  
MD Anderson Cancer Center GAP Attendees 



IACCGH	President	Allen	Richards	welcomed	the	guests	and	Executive	Director	Jagdip	Ahluwalia	
talked	about	the	chambers	long	relation	with	MDACC	and	requested	the	Consul	General	to	
address	the	gathering.	Dr.	Anupam	Ray	emphasized	the	growth	opportunity	that	healthcare	
offered	in	the	Indian	economy. 

The	Chamber	presented	a	special	token	of	appreciation	to	the	Southside	Group	for	their	long-
term	support	of	the	IACCGH	MDACC	initiative.		Sonia Alizzi accepted the plaque on behalf of 
Harish Katharani. 

The	attendees	included	the	President	of	the	Indian	Doctors	Association	and	other	prominent	
local	doctors.	The	visitors	from	India	included	Dr.	Rath	from	All	India	Institute	of	Medical	
Sciences	India	and	Dr.	Rajesh	Grover	from	the	Delhi	State	Cancer	Institute. 

    
	



 

 

Business of Medicine Series 

Rob A. Heifner   July 26, 2017 

 

HEALTH NEEDS OF FORT BEND COUNTY - THE CHI ST. LUKE’S 
APPROACH 
The lobby at CHI St. Luke’s Health in Sugar Land was filled with healthcare 
professionals, IACCGH members and guests who were attending the Business of 
Medicine Series featuring St. Luke’s President Rob Heifner. The initiative which seeks to 
build bridges between the medical community in Houston and India was initiated and 
developed by Past President Joya Shukla and former IACCGH Women Entrepreneur 
Indira Vishnampet. 
In an address that highlighted how CHI St. Luke’s was addressing the health needs of 
the Fort Bend community, Rob Heifer pointed out that there were 8 hospitals in a 10 
mile radius of which CHI St. Luke’s was one. Business and healthcare for him, he stated, 
were clearly “separate” and while a hospital needs to be financially viable to continue 
serving the healthcare needs of the County, a more pressing concern for him was 
addressing these needs in a responsive manner. 
A study conducted found that Fort Bend County is statistically the most ethnically 



diverse community in Texas. The demographics show the population to be young and 
affluent but a startling discovery was the rampant sexual abuse among children. A grant 
was secured and the issue is being addressed by creating awareness and a program for 
adults which will be expanded to pediatrics. 
 

  
 
He also observed that there will be a fundamental shift in the future of healthcare. 
Health care costs will be determined by genetics, lifestyle choices and the utilization of 
healthcare resources. 
The industry will also need to reflect on how to improve the healthcare of the 
population and focus on changing inpatient care to more outpatient services. 
He asserted that it is vital to “stay ahead of the curve to address the needs of the 
community” and regularly meets with hospital heads in the vicinity to share best 
practices that will benefit patients. 
The hospital which opened in 2008, became CHI St. Luke’s in 2013 and over the years 
focused on delivering quality healthcare. An endorsement of how they rate among 
the country’s hospitals’, he noted with pride, came from the Department of Health 
and Human Services which awarded St. Luke’s Sugar Land Hospital with the 2017 
Partnership for Patients for significant levels of improvement in quality, safety and 
satisfaction. This distinction is given to the top ten percent of the country’s hospitals. 
Joya Shukla thanked President Heifner for sharing a “level of detail in his talk that was 
impressive” while VP of Marketing and Communications Janice Lamy highlighted the 
partnership between the Chamber and CHI St. Luke’s.  


